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OIAD-2180 

5 August 2022 
 

 
Tēnā koe  
 
Thank you for your Official Information Act request to the Department of Conservation Te Papa 
Atawhai (DOC), received on 9 July 2022 in which you asked for responses to the questions 
listed below.   
 
These questions are usually asked as part of the Environment Select Committee’s Annual 
Review of DOC. Data for the 2021/22 financial year is in some cases still being checked and 
peer reviewed in preparation for that process. The information we have provided below is the 
data we have at this point in time. Please note that because of the peer review and checking 
process, the information below may change before it is finalised as part of the Annual Review.   
 
Department of Conservation FTE roles have increased since 2017 across a wide range of roles 
including planning, delivery, and policy to deliver on the Government’s increased investment 
in protecting New Zealand’s natural environment. This includes resourcing for the expansion 
of DOC’s national predator control programme to cover 600,000 hectares to support 
populations of kākāriki karaka, rock wren, mohua and kea in the South Island, Kōkako, 
Archey’s and Hochstetter’s frogs in the North Island, and whio wherever they occur. 
 
Your questions and our responses are listed below: 

1. How much did your organisation spend on advertising, public relations campaigns, and 
publications in total between 1 July 2021 and 30 June 2022?  

The total actual costs for DOC’s advertising, public relations, campaigns, and 
publication spend to 30 June 22 are still being finalised, but the total estimated cost is 
$385,000.  

 
2. How many FTE staff in total were employed by your organisation as at 30 June 2022?   

As at 30 June 2022, DOC employed 2,465.45 FTE in total. 

 
  






